
Blowing Rock Parks & Recreation

Memo
To: Mayor JB Lawrence & Town Council

CC: Scott Fogleman

From: Jennifer Brown, Parks & Recreation Director

Date: May 10, 2016

Re: Broyhill Family Foundation Contribution

Executive Summary
In March 2016 Town staff presented to the Broyhill Family Foundation Executive Director a list
of potential improvements in Broyhill Park.  The items included dredging the lake, repairing the
bridge and wall adjacent to Laurel Lane, sidewalk repairs, adding drainage, gazebo and flower
bed improvements, and replacing stairs from the American Legion building and parking deck to
Broyhill Park.  On April 18, 2016 the Town received a check for $30,000 and a letter stating that
they will give another $30,000 in 2017 to help offset some of the costs for the improvements.

Staff Recommendation
Staff recommends recognizing the $30,000 as revenue in a newly established “Broyhill Park
Improvements” capital project.  The funds will be utilized to improve the stairway from the
American Legion Parking lot to the park and to make various sidewalk repairs in the park
along with improvements to the Gazebo and its immediate surrounding area.

A thank you letter from the Mayor on behalf of the Town Council and our community has
been sent to the Broyhill Foundation thanking them for their very generous gift.
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